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Engineering Department – Steve Farst 

 Capital Projects: 

Alum Creek Drive and   
Rohr Road to Port Rd   Utility relocation underway. Construction likely to begin in June, 2020. 
(Franklin Co. Project) Managed by Franklin Co. Engineers office (FCEO) 
  
W. Bixby Rd., Phase 2 Design is underway.  Project schedule being coordinated with FCEO. Met 

with the trustees of the Madison-Christian Church, who is impacted by the 
path-portion of the project.  They indicated support for the project and 
were delighted at the inclusion of the shared-use path. 

 
Bixford Green Trail Work proceeding rapidly.  The path was graded and then paved over the 

last two weeks. Seeding was applied.  The concrete flat work is expected in 
the next few weeks, weather permitting.  Construction is anticipated to be 
substantially completed in mid-summer, 2020.  

 
S. Hamilton/Higgins Construction underway. Existing pavement was removed on north half   
Intersection improvements and the subgrade was stabilized week of May 4. The reconstruction of 
Phase 1 pavement is underway as of May 14. Phase 2 is the remainder of the 

project (including the traffic signal and S. Hamilton Rd Left turn lane 
reconstruction) that will bid in July/August, pending receipt of the OPWC 
funding agreement. 

Streets/Street: 
2020 Street Maintenance Preconstruction meeting was held on April 24; notice to proceed was 

issued on this date. The Contract was awarded to Decker Construction 
Company. The contractor is assembling the schedule; work is expected to 
begin this month. Work will include pavement maintenance and 
resurfacing on several roads including:  Old Hamilton Road (from near 
Lowry Ct., north to SR 317), East Bixby Road (from S. Hamilton Rd., east 
to near Dorchester St), Glendening Drive, and intersection of Main and 
College.  Project information is on our website. 

 Development Projects: 

Startech – 4500 Hamilton Rd     Site improvements continue; water and sewer improvements complete  
  
2400 Rohr Rd Site development plans and new infrastructure plans are under review for 

this site located at the NE corner of Rohr Rd. and Alum Creek Drive. 
 Mass grading plan was approved and soon earthmoving will begin. 
 
5770 Saltzgaber Rd Site development plans and new infrastructure plans are under review. 
 The Development Plan for this site was approved last fall. 
 Mass grading plan was approved and soon earthmoving will begin. 
 
Eastland-Fairfield School Plans were approved and work has begun. 
 Aviation Tech building 


